
A t this time o f the year, staff in the 
National O ffice are busy preparing 
budget, policy and planning papers for 
the last General Council meeting o f  the 
year. This follows closely on the heels o f 
the Board o f  Education, Executive 
Committee and A L IA  Press Board 
meetings held in  October and September 
respectively, and all o f  which had most 
extensive agendas to cover.

For two new staff members, Jennefer 
Nicholson, Membership Services 
Manager, and Elaine O ’Leary, 
Publications Officer, this was their first 
experience o f  Association meetings, and 
they had their first opportun ity to meet 
w ith  the members o f the respective 
Boards to whom  they provide support.

D u ring  August, we were very pleased 
to welcome back to w ork Helen M andl, 
the Division Support Officer, after 
4 months o f sick leave. August also saw 
the departure o f  T om  McKeon, the 
Industrial Inform ation Officer. T om  had 
made a most valuable contribu tion to the 
Association during his 2 years o f 
employment, as he worked to ensure that 
the Association kept abreast o f  the 
myriad o f  changes coming through the 
Federal government’s policies on award 
restructuring, structural efficiency and 
training. W e all wish T om  every success 
in his new position w ith  Charles Sturt 
University.

A  new Industrial Inform ation Officer, 
Susan Ainsworth has been appointed to 
the National Office. Susan w ill 
commence w ork on 9 December 1991.

W ith  the last quarter o f  the year 
comes membership subscription 
renewals. I his year an attempt has been 
made to sim plify the forms so as to 
enable members to renew their 
membership w ith  as little  effort as 
possible. To  this end, freepost is also 
being used. The renewals are being 
distributed in the last week o f  October, 
and we w ould welcome members’ 
comments on the revised forms.

The need to process the renewals on 
the aged Datapoint computer has not 
allowed us to streamline the renewals as

much as we would like; however 1992 
may see a change to this position. A  
proposal is being pu t to the November 
meeting of the General C ouncil on an 
approach to replacing the membership 
software and hardware. The accounting 
and word-processing functions have 
already been removed from  the 
Datapoint and placed on a Local Area 
N etw ork o f personal computers. Andrew 
Eggleton, the Financial Services 
Manager, is currently com pleting the 
establishment o f  accounts on this system. 
Already staff in the National O ffice have 
achieved considerable increases in 
efficiency through the in troduction o f  
the LA N  o f  pc’s.

The last quarter o f 
7 9 9  7 m ay also see 
some interesting 

developments with 
two Federal 
Governm ent 

Reports.

D u ring  the last quarter o f  1991 we 
hope to comple the last phase o f  
approvals for the Association’s revised 
constitution. The most recent round o f  
discussions w ith  the approving body, the 
Departm ent o f  Adm inistrative Services, 
has led me and the Association’s solicitor 
to delve in to  the last 15 years o f  
Association history to justify  and explain 
the proposed changes to the by-laws. 
Tw enty-tw o pages o f  explanation later 
we believe that we have satisfied their 
need for in form ation! December 1991 
may see the end o f  this very long 
process.

The last quarter o f  1991 may also see 
some interesting developments w ith  two 
Federal Governm ent Reports. The first 
o f  these is the Report o f  the Inquiry  into  
A ustralia as an  In form ation  Society. The 
first part o f  this report, Grasping N ew  
Paradigms, has been referred to D IT A C  
for response, and the second, The role o f  
libraries/information networks, to 
D A S E T T  for response. The Association 
has established a com m ittee to develop 
the concept o f  using the report as a 
starting po in t fo r w ider consultation 
w ith  the in form ation industry on 
in form ation policy fo r Australia. This 
could result in  a national conference o f 
stakeholders in the in fo rm ation  industry.

A t a recent meeting w ith  the 
National In form ation Technology 
Council, it  was made know n that 
D IT A C  was using the In form ation  
Industries Roundtable (HR) for

in form ation industry consultation on 
the first part o f  the report. I have made 
an approach to HR to jo in  w ith  the 
Association in undertaking this wider 
consultation. This w ill be considered by 
IIR  on 6 November.

Consideration is also being given as 
to how  best to progress the second part 
o f the report. Both D IT A C  and 
D A S E T T  have 6 m onths to respond to 
the reports.

A t a dinner meeting w ith  the 
M in is te r for H igher Education and 
Em ploym ent Services, the Honourable 
Peter Baldwin, discussion focused upon 
the F inn Report, Young people’s 
participation  in  post-secondary education  
a n d  training; report o f  the A ustralian  
Education C ouncil Review  Committee. I t  
is clear that there is very considerable 
interest w ith in  the Federal Government 
in restructuring T AFE, and the M in ister 
was most interested in the views o f  the 
Board o f  Education’s Executive 
Com m ittee on both T A F E  tra in ing for 
library technicians and libraries. This 
issue w ill be considered at the 
Association’s General C ouncil meeting 
in November. A  further meeting w ill be 
organised w ith  the M in is te r later in  the 
year to fo llow  up on these discussions.

I f  members w ould  like further 
in form ation on any o f  the above 
matters, please telephone me on 
(06) 285 1877 or (008) 02 0071.

E x e c u t i v e  T r a c k

‘promises to become the 
headhunters’ bible’
(Executive Recruiter News)

‘a useful addition to libraries 
providing business information 
services’
(Australian Library Review)

‘deciphers... and predicts the 
trends’
(W eekend Australian)

An indexed listing of over 1500 
executive movements per 
quarter in all sectors of 
Australian business & industry

$500 pa —  floppy disk

Call Jaine Stockier now for 
sample and further information
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